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Vice President Report Nova Scotia – Terry Kiley
   From the time of my last report, we as a National Executive had our fall NE meetings in Quebec. Details of this meeting can be found in the National Executive Report. Here are a few highlights from December 14 until end of April 15.
  I attended along with brother Miller, the Fleet Maintenance Facility (FMF) National Consultative Committee meeting held in Ottawa.  The single issue of this meeting was the future In-Service Support (FISS) initiative, and how it will affect our members in MARLANT/MARPAC.  It is recognized that FISS is an initiative larger than just the FMFs, and that productive dialog at the LMRCs have played an important role in its evolution and shaping its eventual outcomes. More detail discussion to come as the new shipbuilding program progresses.  

  In December of 2014 there were major changes to employees working at the Queen Harbour Master a division of Base Operations. The RCN has declared that CFAV FIREBIRD to be surplus and to be disposed. Several of our members who were assigned to the vessel have been moved to other areas of Base Ops. The boat was a piece of strategic equipment used to fight fires from the water side. Although there have been no immediate job losses, both QHM and the fire department have positions that are currently not filled. 

  As February was African Heritage Month, I attended a meeting hosted by MARLANT Defence Visible Minority Advisory Group. The group’s civilian co-chair is Rene Gannon, one of our members. The group advises the chain of command of issue that arise within the visible minority community within MARLANT. The guest speaker was Buhle Dlamini, raised in a Zulu village in South Africa, Buhle met Nelson Mandela and received an award from Desmond Tutu for Nation Building.
  I also attended the International Day for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination. The event was held in Halifax this year, first time outside of Ottawa. There were many diverse groups from the area taking part. This year’s theme was strength through diversity - standing together. Other groups that participated were persons with disabilities, women and aboriginal members.
  Local 80407 celebrated Brother Kevin Marchand’s retirement from the Public Service. Brother Marchand was also awarded the Life Membership at the luncheon.  Kevin started in the public Service in November of 1979, most of those years the brother spent as an active shop steward and health & safety representative. Kevin was instrumental in having the Supply Chain Project stopped from being contracted to private sector. His work on the MASOP national committee and proved we can run Supply Chain efficiently and save the department money, over private contractors. 
The Following is a list of meeting I have participated in from the months of December 2014 to end of April 2015
December 14

· Meeting with Executive Local 80407
· AGM and Elections Local 80411
· Meeting President Local 80405 - Firebird
· IDPWD MFRC
· Area Coordinators PSAC board room
· Retirement Brother Kevin Marchand
January 15
· Local Presidents Meeting
· NHSPC Meeting Ottawa
· NCC ISSC Ottawa
· Opening JLP Understanding Collective Agreement
· Meeting with Local 80405 - Firebird 
February
· Local Presidents Meeting
· Investigation Training
·  MARLANT LMRC Meeting
· LFAA LMRC
· Black History Month MARLANT DVMAG
Defence Visible Minority Advisory Group 
· GM  Local 80406
· Retirement Mike Bailey
March

· Local Presidents Meeting 
·  International Women’s Day MFRC
· PSAC Telephone Town Hall 
· Opening JLP Understanding Collective Agreement
· International Day for the Elimination of 

Racial Discrimination
April 

· Local Presidents Meeting
· NHSPC Meeting Ottawa
· UNDE National Executive Meeting
· PSAC Tri Annual Convention
